


January 25, 2012 
 
Urban Design Commission 
 
On behalf of City of Madison Public Works and Parks Division, and a consultant 
team led by MSA Professional Services, please consider this submittal for an 
informational presentation for Phase I of the Implementation of Central Park.  
This project comes to UDC under the public building or space category.   
 
Central Park has been in the planning and design process for several years.  The 
attached master plan is the current product of that process.  It has been accepted 
by the Central Park Implementation Task Force and Common Council.  It is the 
basis for Phase I implementation, construction scheduled to begin later this year.  
The current master plan includes concepts developed by the MSA design team, 
including an Art Approach developed by Lorna Jordan, a public artist who is part 
of the MSA team.  Lorna Jordan’s work is funded, in part, by a grant from the 
National Endowment for the Arts.  
 
Phase I implementation is funded to a large extent by a Federal Earmark 
targeting transportation, i.e. bicycle and pedestrian system, improvements.  As 
such, Phase I implementation will consist primarily of trails and walkways, 
railroad safety enhancements and a public restroom and storage building.  The 
building is conceived as an extension of the Art Approach, and as such, is more 
than a simple block building within the park setting. 
 
We will be sharing initial direction on the restroom building and the extent of the 
Phase I project at the February 1 Commission meeting. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Ken Saiki for the MSA design team 
 
 




